Town of Bowden
B aW D E N Box 338, 2101 20" Ave
Bowden, Alberta, TOM 0KO
Phone: 403 224 3395

Web: www.bowden.ca
December 10, 2020 — 2.00pm

COVID-19 (Corona Virus) — Update

Further to all previous communications please note that the Town has again reviewed operational
practices following the announcement of provincewide mandatory restrictions recently declared by
the Provincial Government.
The most significant new safeguards are:

i.  the mandatory wearing of face masks in all indoor public places, places of worship and

indoor workplaces,

ii. aban on all indoor and outdoor social gatherings, both public and private.

These mandatory restrictions will remain in place until at least January 12, 2021.

Please refer to the Provincial Government’s website for further details.

https://www.alberta.ca/enhanced-public-health-measures.aspx

With regard to Town services please note the Town Administration Office will remain open,
Monday to Friday 8.00am until 4.00pm each day. However, masks are mandatory and only one
visitor is allowed in the building at any point in time. In addition, due to the introduction of reduced
staffing levels the timely delivery of some services may be restricted so please bear this in mind.

Public Works will continue to ensure that essential services continue to operate normally, for
example, water distribution, wastewater operations and snow removal.

The Town Library will be closed to all visitors as from Saturday 12t December. A limited curbside
pick service will be available every Wednesday. Please refer to the notices posted on the Library
front door for further details.

The situation is being continually assessed and restrictions may be scaled either up or down
depending on the evolving situation, perceived levels of risk and of course any additional
mandatory requirements.

Please refer to the Town’s website and Facebook face for further updates.
| strongly urge all residents to follow the guidelines in place and ask that together as a

community we remain diligent, maintain our focus on COVID-19 prevention and ensure our
community remains a safe and healthy place.

Greg Skotheim
Chief Administrative Officer




